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November 6, 2013 

Mr. David Szymanski 
Project Manager 
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 
Division of Environmental Remediation 
270 Michigan Avenue 
Buffalo, NY 14203 
 

RE: Corrective Measures Work Plan Addendum #2 

Mineral Springs Road Former Manufactured Gas Plant Site 

 

Dear Mr. Szymanski, 

On September 26, 2013 National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation (NFG) submitted a Corrective 
Measure Work Plan (CMWP) for the Fence Replacement Area at NFG’s Mineral Springs Road 
Former Manufactured Gas Plant Site. NYSDEC approved the CMWP in a letter dated October 1, 
2013. Field implementation of the corrective measure began on November 4, 2013.  During 
excavation, the ditch filled with water to a depth of about three inches.  A photograph is attached.  
This letter provides an addendum to the CMWP to address this condition. 

Figure 1 shows the planned ditch cross-section from the September 26, 2013 CMWP. AECOM 
reviewed the boring log for well MW-15, which is next to the excavation area, as shown on Figure 
2.  The well log is also attached with a mark showing the approximate trench bottom depth. This 
was estimated based on the recently completed survey. A review of groundwater elevations from 
MW-15 measured since 1997 shows that the depth to groundwater has never been shallower than 
7.95 feet. This elevation is shown on the log. Based on this information, the source of the water in 
the ditch appears to be a perched ground water table which collects beneath a fill layer and above 
a naturally occurring clay layer. 

NFG proposes to revise the slope cross-section as shown in Figure 3. This is consistent with the 
intent of the original design, since it will address surface water and not perched groundwater.  The 
swale created by the berm will be sloped so that surface water drains toward the low area on the 
southern end of the property.  

 

 



AECOM 
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If you have any comments or questions regarding the responses or the revised CMWP, please call 
Brad Walker at 716-667-5559 or me. 
 
Regards, 

 
Thomas P. Clark, P.E. 
Senior Engineer 
 
cc: B. Walker – NFG 
 T. Alexander – NFG 
 S. McLaughlin – NYSDOH  
 T. Raby, AECOM 





MINERAL SPRINGS ROAD FACILITY
NATIONAL FUEL GAS

60250836.300

PROPOSED CORRECTIVE MEASURE

FIGURE 2

MW-15 (approx.)
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 PHOTOGRAPHIC LOG 

Client Name: 
National Fuel Gas Distribution Corp. 

Site Location: 
365 Mineral Springs Road, Buffalo, New York 

Project No. 
60250836 

Photo No. 

1 
Date: 

11/6/13 
 

 
 

Direction Photo 
Taken: 
 
Facing south 

Description: 
 
Corrective Measure 
ditch excavation 

 



Approximate bottom of ditch

Approximate depth to water table


